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Newsletter 

March 2023 
 

 
Joan Kirner House Williamstown, Spotswood Community House,  

and Altona North Community House.   
 

For Members, Committee, Staff, Volunteers, Students, Stakeholders, Centre users, Partners, 
Sponsors and Our Community. 

 
Coming Up… 
 
 

• Wednesday March 1, 8, 15, 22, and 29. 
FREE Willy Walking Group. From 10.15 
am to 11.00 am, starting at Joan Kirner 
House. Sponsored by Bendigo Bank. All 
welcome!  

 

• Wednesday March 1, 8, 15, 22, and 29.  
FREE Community Morning Tea at Joan Kirner House at 11.00 
am. Sponsored by Bendigo Bank. All welcome!  
 

• Saturday March 11 to 21. Cultural Diversity Week. 
 

• Monday March 13. Labour Day public holiday.  
 

• Wednesday March 15. FREE Cultural Diversity Week BBQ. 
Joan Kirner House. 12.15 pm. All welcome!  
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What’s been happening? 
 
 
NEW! In partnership with Coles Williamstown, a new Food Relief donation point. 
 
Donations of canned goods and non-perishables to help local families in need. 

Located adjacent to Coles Reception. 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Shelly’s Art Class for Kids had a display at the Williamstown Library in February.  
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Good numbers returning to our Community Morning Teas. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
After a lockdown hiatus, Willy French Club returns! 
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New programs at Joan Kirner House! 
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Brainworks running at both Joan Kirner House and Altona North Community House! 
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Summer 2023 News 
HERE 

 
8th Annual Charity Golf Day 
Health and Wellbeing Day 

Apply for a Grant. 
Join the Philanthropy Club 

Members, Julie Noonan and Julie du Plessis receive special recognition. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://mailchi.mp/f8fcd34fb7be/hbcf-enews-winter2022-15835316?e=2fc77822c6
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Our Jodie shines again! 
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Reception Perception – By Tahlia Kotiau 
 
We were very grateful to Kate Dishon, Principal; Stacey Bourke, 
Deputy Principal, staff, and students at Mount Saint Joseph Girls 
College (MSJ), for the generous donation of toys. 
 
We were able to pass on the toys to Etsub Tadesse, from Cohealth, 
who launched Kids Club at Nelson Heights public housing in 
Williamstown. How special that Etsub and I are both past students at 
MSJ! It is inspiring to be able to work with MSJ and alumni to support 
our broader community. 
 

 
Gosia Blaszczyk (ex WCEC student) and 
I attended our first Scholarship 
Community of Practice in February. We 
met with all scholars, MEGT Staff, and 
Victoria University educators to prepare 
us for our studies. 
 

We were also interviewed for a documentary, which will commemorate the first round of the 
Scholarships for Women. 
 
I’m looking forward to sharing updates throughout the year. Watch this space! 
 
Serendipitously, Joan Kirner House was officially opened in 2003 by then Premier of Victoria and 
Local Member for Williamstown, Steve Bracks.  
 
Twenty years later, as chancellor of Victoria University, Steve Bracks has signed off on my first 
Degree! Realising this was an incredibly meaningful 
‘little moment’ for me. 
 
Every day something new and interesting happens at 
WCEC. After three years working here (officially!), I’m 
continuing to be captured by the ‘little moments and 
extraordinary people’ that make our centre a utopia to 
belong. Wishing everyone a beautiful month ahead. 
 
Tahlia. 
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Manager’s Musings 
 
It’s been a great start to the year. Groups and classes are back in 
full swing, and new enrolments are coming in. Willi Walking Group, 
morning teas and our start of year BBQ were all very well attended. 
 
 
A big thanks to Mount St. Joseph Girls’ College, and Tahlia, for 
organising a toy drive for disadvantaged local kids. Your generosity 
has put a smile on many faces.  
 
 
As we move forward, we need community help to support our food relief program for 
disadvantaged families in our area.  
 
Donations of tinned and non-perishable food items are urgently needed to keep the program 
running and assist those in need. 
 
Please drop off your contributions at 14 Thompson St, Williamstown; or Coles Williamstown. Every 
donation, no matter how small, can make a big difference to those struggling to put food on the 
table. 
 
 
In other news, we now have two computers available for locals to use, with an additional open 
access computer located in the foyer. 
 
 
We were also successful with a new Be Connected 
grant which will be providing IT training to 300 
clients. Tahlia will be working on this initiative, 
reaching out to local aged care providers. 
 
 
We are pleased to report that our 2022 Financial Audit received a clean bill of health from our 
auditor. Thanks to Lara for the detailed preparation. 
 
 
Also, Renee will be returning to our centre from parental leave. Welcome back! 
 
 
Finally, a notice to all Members – Our AGM will be on Tuesday May 9, 4.00 pm, in Room One at 
Joan Kirner House, 14 Thompson St. Williamstown. RSVPs to Tahlia on 9397 6168 or 
admin@wcec.com.au 
 
Thank you for your continued support. 
 
Mark. 
 
Dr Mark Brophy PhD 
Manager / CEO. 
Williamstown Community and Education Centre Inc 
manager@wcec.com.au           
9397 6168 
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